Class Lynher News
Dear Parents,

Welcome / welcome back to Class Lynher. We have an exciting term ahead. Our whole school question that will be covered across a number of subjects is ‘How far and wide are we connected?’. If you have any cardboard tubes at home, please send them in for our DT project.
This newsletter will give you an overview of class expectations and what we are going to cover in the subjects this half term. These do change from time to time to fit with the interests of the children, and local/national issues that arise.
Please read the weekly newsletter for forthcoming events and dates. 

Labelled PE Kits should be available in school for the whole half term and kept on the child’s peg. Please check that your child’s school plimsolls/trainers still fit comfortably.

Homework:
Reading – Reading is being prioritised across the whole school. It is imperative that all children in class Lynher read aloud at least 5 times a week to an adult at home and record this with the adult’s signature in their reading journals. In keeping with our new incentive system, reading records will be checked daily and the children will gain a merit each time they have read the night before or over the weekend. If they do not have their signed reading record they will not get a merit for that time. When they have gained 10 merits, they will get a prize from the class box which they voted for. This will run alongside the Bookquest scheme, so children still need to read a variety of genres and will continue to gain Bookquest certificates.  
Times Tables – These are the most important thing that your children can learn to assist in their maths education. Therefore for maths homework we require your child to practice their times tables every week for a minimum of thirty minutes (this can be spread across the week) in a way that suits them. This could be using TTRockstars, chanting tables in the car, parents giving a pop quiz, making pairs games etc. An entry needs to made in the back of their Spelling book detailing how they have practiced signed by an adult. This will be checked on a Wednesday. 
Spellings – Spellings will be given out on a Wednesday according to their year group. They need to practice these using the spelling games ideas given or their own. An entry needs to made in the front of their Spelling book detailing how they have practised, signed by an adult. This will be checked on a Wednesday and they will be tested that day.
From time to time, whole school homework will also be given to link in with whole school topics as well as local/national/ global events. A description of the homework given will usually be put on the class page of the website with spare resources on the notice board in the classroom.
As a statutory part of the national curriculum we deliver Relationships and Sex Education. Following the evaluation of last year’s programme, as well as teaching the blocked unit in the summer, we will be covering some of the aspects throughout the year as reinforcement. Please sign and return the attached permission slip.

Should you have any concerns about your child’s time in school please do not hesitate to contact the school and make an appointment to see either ourselves or Mrs Norton when we can give the matter our full attention.

Yours sincerely,   

Emma Cunningham and Fran Ferguson

Class teachers
	English

Pandora
Our endpoint will be to create a non-chronological report on the fictional planet Pandora and the creatures that inhabitat it. This will include using a range of clauses, phrases, cohesive devices and high level vocabulary.
SMSC

	Maths
Our focus this half term will be on place value and the four operations. This will include reading and understanding numbers in to the millions, rounding, negative numbers and mental and written methods for calculations. 
MB
	RE 
Christianity
Our focus is the history of Christianity and by the end, the children will be able to explain how people interpret Christian stories differently.
MB SMSC


	History
By the end of this topic, the children will be able to explain the impact of the Anglo-Saxons on the modern world. We will look at village life, place names, artefacts, culture and religion.
MB, SMSC
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	Physical Education

Gymnastics – We will be learning to perform a variety of floor and vault movements. This will perform a range of jumps and leaps and the associated flexibility, strength and control needed.
MB
Tag Rugby – The children will learn and refine techniques of passing, defending, attacking. They will explore tactics and working as a team. MB SMSC

	
	PSHE
Being me in my world
The children will be beginning to understand how their actions can have a more global influence. They will look at the universal rights for children and how they are a part of a democratic community.
MB SMSC

	

	Science 
Our topic is light and how we see. We will be learning how light travelling in straight lines enables us to see and then applying this knowledge to create a periscope. We will also be exploring some light phenomena. SMSC
	French
Our topic is ‘A French town’. We will be learning associated vocabulary and grammar in order to be able to follow and respond to an audio presentation. We will also recap and extend numbers. SMSC MB
	Music
Singing

We will be increasing our singing abilities by learning new songs in a range of styles, including adding in harmonies and singing in parts. SMSC

	DT
Our endpoint is to create a giant marble run. In order to do this we will learn about freestanding structures, what makes them stable and how to join materials together. We will use an iterative process to create our project.
MB

	Computing

The children will be completing a unit on online safety. They will take an in depth look at a variety of online safety issues. They will be introduced to the idea of the internet as a type of media, and how it can shape our ideas about boys and girls through stereotypes. They will be given ways to deal with online content that they find worrying or believe to be dangerous. MB


___________________________________________________________________________________

I give permission for _____________________to take part in the Relationships and Sex Education lessons for the school year 2019/2020.
Signed______________________  Date___________________
